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A draft National Improvement Framework for Scottish Education

Scottish Government – Executive Summary    Issued 1/9/2015    
To drive improvement for children, with a clear focus on raising attainment and closing the gap
The National Improvement Framework for Scottish education is a Framework to drive improvement in our education system. It will bring together a range of key performance information to improve outcomes for every child in Scotland. It sets out our vision and priorities for Scotland’s children, particularly for the most disadvantaged, and the drivers of improvement which support those priorities. It builds on the best practice within Curriculum for Excellence in using a range of data and evidence to report and plan improvements for children.

It will ensure that our education system is continually improving and that all children are being equipped with the skills they need to get on in the world. Most importantly, it will ensure that we are making progress in closing the gap in attainment between those in our most and least deprived areas. The Framework will promote consistency and transparency and support diversity, and give room for innovation in schools. 

We have based the Framework on the best practice which exists internationally on the use of data and intelligence to improve education at system, local, school and individual child level. Our work has been informed by the OECD research on Synergies for Better Learning http://www.oecd.org/edu/school/synergies-for-better-learning.htm.

Providing the support that all our children and young people need is at the heart of the framework. To do that we need to know much more, on a consistent and systematic basis, about the performance of our education system. The National Improvement Framework will allow us to see where we are succeeding and where we need to do more. By doing that it will help us to raise standards more quickly. At its heart will be a new national standardised assessment for children in Primaries 1, 4, 7 and in S3. These assessments will focus on standards of literacy and numeracy. We will also bring greater focus to improvements in the health and wellbeing of children and young people. This will bring consistency, transparency and robustness to the work currently taking place across the country and will support teachers in understanding children’s progress within Curriculum for Excellence. 

There will be a series of consultation and engagement events to gather views and discuss the detail.

Please see 2nd attachment: a simple explanation
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